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To the Editor, JAMA:

(word count of text = 259)
Choudhry and Detsky’s otherwise well-argued perspective on US drug reimportation states that “eliminating drug company profits altogether would certainly also eliminate incentives for innovation.”(1)
While a few scientists’ foremost motivation may be profit, fame, or academic advancement, I would like to believe that the vast majority of medical investigators throughout human history have been driven instead by curiosity, inquisitiveness, and (primarily) the desire to alleviate suffering.

Those who are fascinated by disease and sympathetic to the plight of its victims will always find ways apply their talents to medical and pharmaceutical research. It is up to us to provide them with the tools to do so by: increasing funding for public education; enhancing the rigor of scientific training by eliminating antiquated or faith-based curricula covering subjects like so-called “creation science”; basing government policy on sound science, rather than on pseudoscience promulgated by religious zealots and supported by the financial largesse and vigorous lobbying of corporate interests; holding the media to high standards of accuracy and completeness in their interpretations of scientific information; lifting the veil of secrecy surrounding medical discovery, which slows the development and dissemination of new ideas and helpful products; and publicly funding a research agenda focused on the critical needs of the suffering, rather than relying on an industry-driven agenda focused on the most profitable nostrums. If we had the social and political will to accomplish this, backed by the strong leadership of scientists and elected officials, the profit motive would be rendered much less relevant to scientists and the drug (and other) companies employing them.
1) Choudhry NK, Detsky AS. A perspective on US drug reimportation. JAMA 2005;293(3):358-362.

Sincerely,

Martin Donohoe, MD, FACP
Medical Director, Old Town Clinic
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